
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

Gayndah  

 

 

Dear families, students and staff,  

 

Welcome to Week 9 and all that it offers.  We keep in our prayers Lisa Brunjes, 

Karen Madden, Mrs Oppyõs sister, Hilde, Vicki Kirkõs mother and all those who 

are in need at this time.  

 

You might like to light a candle as you pray.  You can do so online at:  

http://lightaprayercandle.bne.catholic.edu.au/LightaPrayerCandle/   

 

 

Volunteer Student Protection:  

We thank parents expressing an interest in volunteering at St. Josephõs. Students, teachers, staff, 

parents, and the community benefit from the work of individuals  like  you who freely  share their  

talents,  time  and resources.  We also know that  as a volunteer, you  too  will  be rewarded.  We encourage 

your support  for  an hour, a day or on a special project and/or sporting event (e.g. CROSS COUNTRY), 

Volunteering your efforts makes a difference for  students.  

 

Each parent is required to annually complete the Student Protection Volunteer Online Course 

(Brisbane Catholic Education) prior to committing to volunteering in the school. Guidelines have been 

established for the safety of both students and volunteers. Upon completion of the Student 

Protection Online Course, organised by the school, simply fill out the form and submit to the Office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteer Process  

¶ Participate in the Online Student Protection Course.   
http://www.bne.catholic.edu.au/students -parents/student -protection/Pages/Code -of -Conduct-Training.aspx   
¶ For the safety of our students, a completed Student Protection BCE Volunteer Form must be 

submitted to the Principal.  

¶ St. Josephõs welcomes volunteers but we need to know who is in the buildings during school hours, 

therefore, visitors must sign in and out of the school office.  
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Reading at Home:  

Parents often ask what ôlevelõ their child is at for reading, or there are concerns that books sent home are ôtoo 

hardõ or ôtoo easyõ.   

Firstly, when teachers assess childrenõs reading using a scheme such as PM Benchmarks, your 

child is NOT that level. The level provides information for the teacher to guide their 

planning to ensure all children progress and achieve.  For example, your child might read 

fluently and with little to no errors but have little understanding of who they have just read.  

The teachers know from this information that they need to develop your childõs 

comprehension strategies.  

 

Home readers are meant to be easy, as this we want to develop a love of reading. The hard 

work and the learning of skills/strategies to read, comprehend and retell is done at school. If your child does not 

want to read this though, please donõt feel they MUST.  Find another book, a recipe, instructions for a game, a 

comic or magazine, ANYTHING that they want to read ð as long as they are reading.  Reading to you; reading with 

you; listening to you read. Sometimes children begin to see ôreadingõ as only something that happens at school ð but 

it is one of the most important lifelong skills. So, it is worthwhile pointing out when your child is ôreadingõ, even if 

you are not engaged in a novel.  

 

School Centenary:  

Planning is underway for the centenary weekend of 14/15 September .  As part of our 

celebrations we are creating a Centenary Cook Book.  Past students, staff and families have 

been invited to contribute and we need your contribution also.  

 

We need your favourite recipe or two for our Centenary Cook Book.  Recipes need to be 

returned (hard copy or email to pgayndah@ne.catholic.edu.au ) by Friday 5 April.  Please 

remember to include your name and studentõs details on the recipe. 

 

Students will be invited to design the covers for the cook book which is part of the memorabilia that people will be 

able to purchase on the centenary weekend.  

 

Are you following us on Facebook? Search St Josephõs Primary School Gayndah  

 

 

Whatõs new on the Parent Portal? 

Class Blogs ð check out the learning  

Chinese lessons ð in Specialists  

2018 BCE Parent Survey Results  

 

Have you logged in yet?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In all things, glorify God,  

 

Terese  
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It is hard to believe that Term One is coming to an end. Holy Week is the week 

preceding Easter and the final week of Lent. This year, Holy Week falls in the 

second week of holidays. Holy Week begins with Palm Sunday and ends with Holy 

Saturday, the day before Easter Sunday. During Holy Week, Christians 

commemorate the Passion of Christ, who died on Good Friday in reparation for 

the sins of mankind, and rose on Easter Sunday to give new life to all who believe. 

Thus, while Holy Week is solemn and sorrowful, it also anticipates the joy of 

Easter through the recognition of God's goodness in sending His Son to die for 

our salvation.  

 

Our students have been busy preparing for their part in the Holy Week events. 

I have spent some time with each class this week, looking closely at the Easter 

story. Each class participated in a lesson (with me) that looked at a particular 

part of Jesusõ final journey to Calvary. The Art Room will be set up next week as 

a òsacred spaceó for classes, staff, parents and friends to visit and view the 

work of students, as well as to retrace and reflect on the final footsteps of 

Jesusõ journey before his death and resurrection. We will also be hosting a 

Liturgy on the last day of term, beginning at 9am. We hope you can join us.  

 

 

Lenten Reflection  

 

Jesus Carries the Cross   

When the chief priests and the police saw him, they shouted,  

òCrucify him! Crucify him!ó  

Pilate said to them, òTake him yourselves and crucify him; I find no case 

against him.ó ...  

They cried out, òAway with him! Away with him! Crucify him!ó  

Pilate asked them, òShall I crucify your King?ó  

The chief priests answered, òWe have no king but the emperor.ó  

So they took Jesus; and carrying the cross by himself, he went out to what is called The Place of the 

Skull, which in Hebrew is called Golgotha.  

 

Jesus, as you accepted your cross, you knew you would carry it to your death on Calvary. You knew it 

wouldn't be easy, but you accepted it and carried it just the same.   

 

Reflection  
 
When have you accepted a tough challenge or situation?   

 
 

https://www.thoughtco.com/easter-in-the-catholic-church-542486
https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-lent-700774
https://www.thoughtco.com/when-is-holy-week-541562
https://www.thoughtco.com/what-is-palm-sunday-p2-542477
https://www.thoughtco.com/holy-saturday-541563
https://www.thoughtco.com/holy-saturday-541563


Students should be reading each night and a book could be read multiple times to a student, 

depending on the length of the text. A child could be listening to an adult read, reading to an 

adult or older sibling, or independently reading.  

 

Reading at home should be easy, as we want to develop confident students who have a love 

for reading.  

 

Comprehension and retell of the events from the text is 

important when reading and can affect your childõs 

reading ability. Your child may draw or write events in 

sequence, talk about the characters emotions or 

comment on why they did/did not like the book. All the 

discussions and dialogue you have with your child about 

their books will enhance their reading ability and develop 

their language experience around different texts.  

 

The same approach should be taken with their library 

book. Take the opportunity to read to your child or listen 

to them read, and then discuss, write or draw the events, 

what strategies you used for ôtrickyõ words or what you 

thought of the characters etc. While we encourage our 

students to be reading every day, we donõt expect extra 

activities are completed at home. This is not homework, 

rather a simple guide to support your child as a reader.  

 

Rememberéreading at home should be easy and should be for enjoyment.  We want to develop 

confident readers who have a love of reading. Just 10 minutes a day can make a HUGE difference!  

 

 

Keep smiling 

 

Bec  

 
 

WhaʠÙʟ hˉ˞ɺˏ˚˔nʐÍ.. 
 

Prep/Yr 1 Assembly  

Friday 29 March, 2:30pm   

 

District Cross Country  

Monday 1 April  

 

End of Term Liturgy  

Friday 5 April, 9am  



 

Cross Country  

 

 
District Cross Country  is to be held at the Gayndah Golf Club this coming 

Monday (1/4). Our students in Years 3 -6 will board buses first. Our P -2 

students will arrive at the Golf Course just after 10am, ready for their race.  

Please keep in mind that off -street parking will be available. No vehicles, 

other than buses and staff will be able to enter the complex.  We are 

trying to minimise the amount of traffic into the club due to student safety 

during the event   



 

 
 
 

 


